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The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 546-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 399 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 399 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, vehicle dealers, salvage vehicle dealers, vehicle crushers, vehicle 

recyclers, rebuilders, scrap metal recyclers and salvage vehicle pools are required to file monthly 

reports to the Department of Revenue on the 20th day of the month.  SB 399 would change the 

date that monthly reports are due to the 25th of the month. 

 

 The Department of Revenue estimates that SB 399 would have no fiscal effect on state and 

local revenues.  According to the Department of Revenue, reissuing the dealer training manual, 

sending notification to dealers, and testing would cost $816 from the State General Fund in FY 

2025.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 399 is not reflected in The FY 2025 Governor’s Budget 

Report. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue  


